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Universal Health Care Foundation of Connecticut commends state Sen.

Donald E. Williams, Jr. for his commitment to a comprehensive health

care reform proposal that thus far holds the most promise for achieving

universal health care in our state.  Called "The Connecticut Health

First Initiative," the plan in its first year would immediately expand

access to quality, affordable health care and reduce the number of

uninsured in our state by 40 percent. 

However, it is the second part of the proposal that has the potential to

streamline the existing health care system and ensure health care

coverage for all residents. Sen. Williams' goal to create a

"Medicare-for-all type" health care system in Connecticut recognizes the

need for aggressive reform measures that address the many pressing and

complex issues facing the beleaguered health care system.  

He has proposed convening a health care panel to evaluate policy

alternatives and make recommendations to the legislature. Universal

Health Care Foundation urges Sen. Williams and the panel to move forward

with all deliberate speed. To build on the public momentum, it is

imperative that the panel reports its findings by May 1, before the end

of the session. The foundation and other organizations stand ready to

provide any additional research, data and policy information the panel

may need.  

With more than 407,000 uninsured residents, Connecticut cannot afford to

lose momentum on this issue.  Many people with insurance and small

businesses still struggle with costs and fears of losing coverage. The

first part of Sen. Williams' proposal recognizes the need for immediate

and vigorous action to address the health coverage needs of many of

Connecticut's most vulnerable residents.  It would aggressively expand

state health care programs such as Medicaid and HUSKY for parents and

children. 

Increasing Medicaid reimbursement rates for doctors, hospitals and other

health providers would help increase more people's ability to get the

care they need.  These are important first steps. But if Sen. Williams'

panel is nimble, Sen. Williams' proposal has the potential to lead the

way for the bold, comprehensive and responsible health care policy

change urgently needed in Connecticut.

The foundation recommends that any new health care measure seeking to

achieve quality, affordable health care for all residents be evaluated

against the principles established by the Institute of Medicine and

adopted by the foundation.  The IOM, led by the nation's most respected

doctors and academics, has called for universal health coverage that:

*        includes everyone;

*        is continuous and portable regardless of changes in employment

or marital status;

*        is affordable to individuals, especially those with limited

income;

*        is affordable and sustainable to society; and

*        enhances health and well-being.
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